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HB 280  RELATING TO THE UNIVERSITY OF HAWAII 
 
Chair Chang, Vice Chair Bertram and Members of the Committee: 
 
The intent of HB 280 is to fundamentally change the basis on which the University of 
Hawai‘i is funded.  We appreciate the recognition that appropriations need to 
accommodate enrollment growth; nonetheless, we advise caution in passing this bill, 
because establishing an adequate student weighted formula will take considerable time 
and consultation.  States that use formulas have taken years to determine the 
appropriate weights and ratios of the various component costs of education.  In the UH 
system, where we have to consider the differential missions and costs of a research 
university, two baccalaureate-granting campuses, and seven community colleges, the 
task is even more formidable. 
 
Section 304A-2101 of the Hawai‘i Revised Statutes calls for an appropriation that is 
three to five times the amount of regular tuition, effective 1998-1999. The Legislature 
has not been bound by this requirement; rather the decisions to fund the University 
seem to be based primarily on the fiscal condition of the State. The University is 
hesitant to replace one funding formula with another without considerable attention to its 
adequacy and the commitment to, in fact, funding the formula.   
 
Although it is a simple matter to calculate the current appropriations per student FTE, 
for example, it is not a simple matter to determine “the amount of funding required per 
student” as indicated in the bill.  In its Biennium Budget request the University outlines 
the funding needed to address critical State needs in matters related increasing the 
educational capital of the state, addressing workforce shortages, diversifying the 
economy, and addressing underserved regions and populations, in particular Native 
Hawaiians. These requests reflect the “amount of funding required” to adequately serve 
students and the State of Hawai‘i. 
 
We respectfully request that members of the Legislature look carefully at the priorities of 
the University’s funding request and judge the request for the next biennium on its 
merits. It is hard to imagine a formula that could substitute for sustained State interest 
and support.  If there is a desire to pursue a student weighted formula, then we request 
the time and resources to develop a sound plan for the future. 
 
Thank you for this opportunity to testify in support of HB 280. 


